Regular Meeting
Board of Education

February 8, 2010

7:00 PM

This regular meeting was opened with roll call.  Knobloch, Lee, Moser, Paulson and Van Hill were present.  Supt. Hargens was also in attendance.

Motion # 2383

Moved by Moser and seconded by Lee to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2384

Moved by Paulson and seconded by Knobloch to approve the consent items including the following bills.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Supt. Hargens reported that no one applied for the early retirement incentive this year.  Hargens also reported that he finally received firm guidelines from the Department of Education for the Iowa Core Curriculum.  He also said that the DE’s Site Review has been rescheduled for April 13th, 14th, and 15th.  Hargens said that he be attending a Budget Workshop on February 17th.  Initial proposals for negotiations between the WLEA and WLBE will also be exchanged on February 17th.

Supt. Hargens explained that a new Local Option Sales Tax Revenue Purpose Statement election will be needed.  When the county passed the one cent sales tax and Revenue Purpose Statement in 2003, it did so for ten years, through 2013.  The legislature later extended the sales tax through 2028.  But the Revenue Purpose Statements for schools were inadvertently not extended, causing schools to have elections to extend the purpose statement through 2028.  The next possible election date is in April, and the Lyon County Auditor would like to know if we are interested in having the election on that date.  The Board decided to wait until a later date, when another election is planned, in order to save on election expenses.
Supt. Hargens reported that the Department of Education has determined that Teacher Salary Supplement monies are indeed a part of the 10% Across the Board Cuts initiated by the Governor.  Hargens said that he will be meeting with teacher representatives to determine how to address this cut in these monies that are used to fund teacher salaries.  Complicating the issue is the fact that the ISEA has grieved the DE’s decision and a final ruling may not come until FY11.

Motion # 2385

Moved by Knobloch and seconded by Moser to go into closed session at 7:55 PM to discuss negotiations strategies for the upcoming initial proposals between the WLEA and WLBE.   Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.
Regular session resumed at 8:25 PM.

Motion # 2386

Moved by Lee and seconded by Paulson to adjourn this regular meeting at 8:27 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.  The next regular meeting is set for March 8th at 7:00 PM.

